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Consider Approving Renewal of Data Hub Contract with GeoComm with Upgraded Service

Charles Simon, Director of Regional Planning & Services
Mr. Simon said CAPCOG is in the fourth year of a six-year contract with GeoComm for its Data Hub
services, which allows the region’s local governments to analyze 9-1-1 GIS database errors. The current
contract allows for uploads to take place once a month, but CAPCOG is recommending enacting a contract
option to upgrade the service to weekly uploads which would allow jurisdictions to input and verify data
more regularly for a greater cost. Mr. Simon said the service has been essential to prepare for Next
Generation 9-1-1 fand keeping up with growth,

A motion was made by Commissioner Ingalsbe to renew the Data Hub Contract with GeoComm with the
upgraded service, Commissioner Dockery seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Consider Appointing 9-1-1 Strategic Advisory Committee Board Liaison

Betty Vaights, Executive Director
Ms. Voights said this item was similar to a previous ane during the Executive Committee meeting. She
noted that the advisory committee meets quarterly. Commissioner Long said she would be happy to
continue to serve in the position.

A motion was made by Council Member Baker to appoint Commissioner Long as the CAECD Strategic
Advisory Committee board liaison. Mayor Hughson seconded the motion. The motion passed
unanimously,

Consider Approving Appointments to Advisory Committees
Deborah Brea, Executive Assistant
Ms. Brea said there were no appointment to consider.

Staff Reports

Betty Voights, Executive Director
Ms. Voights said she wanted to provide an update regarding getting the wireless service fee increased
from 50 to 75 cents this Legislative Session. There has been little movement because the Texas 9-1-1
Alliance is waiting for the committee appointments to be made to find a bill sponsor. She noted that the
Commissioner on State Emergency Communication (CSEC) that oversees the COG 9-1-1 programs, except
for the ones that became districts, is also looking to increase the wireless service fea. The districts don’t
want to be tied to the state agency, because it will probably set the fee every biennium based on the
legislative appropriations it makes to support the 20 COGs still under it. Judge Oakley asked if the previous
legislative session’s bill met opposition. Ms. Voights said it had moved through committees but didn’t get
to the Governor’s desk.

Commissioner Dockery asked for an update about the $8.8 million state funds for upgrading to Next
Generation 9-1-1. Ms. Voights said CAPCOG is preparing a Request for Proposals to purchase new call
handling equipment, that has specifications selected by a 9-1-1 workgroup. She noted the state had put a
deadline on spending the funds as December 2024 even though the federal government’s deadline for
American Rescue Plan Act funds is 2026. Ms. Voights said some of the small districts may not be able to
spend the funds by the state deadline.
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9. Adjourn

Judge Oakley adjourned the meeting at 10:45 a.m.

L 28l

Council Member Matt Baker, Secretary Date
Executive Committee
Capital Area Council of Governments
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